Frodsham Town Council

Minutes of a Meeting of Frodsham Town Council held on Wednesday 1 June 2016 at 7pm At Frodsham Community Centre, Fluin Lane, Frodsham.



PRESENT:

Cllrs J Critchley (Chair), M Poulton (Mayor), D Critchley, M Nield, F Pennington and T Reynolds. Mrs H Catt (Town Clerk), Mrs A Scriven (Office Manager) and Mr P Morris

(Facilities Manager).

IN ATTENDANCE: 36 members of the public.

Meeting 3

No	Item Note/Decision/Action		
35	Apologies	Cllrs C Ashton, L Brown, L Jones, R Knowles, A Oulton, P Martin, F	
35	Apologies	Sutton and S Wakefield.	
36	Declarations of	Cllrs D Critchley, J Critchley, Pennington and Poulton – Frodsham	
	Interest	Stroke Club.	
	-	Cllr M Nield – personal interest in Park Lane.	
37	Proposal to grant the	It was unanimously agreed to grant Cllr Frank Pennington the	
	Freedom of the Town of Frodsham to	Freedom of Frodsham. Cllr Poulton paid tribute to Frank. He had served the community for	
	Councillor Frank Pennington	40 years working tirelessly for the people of Frodsham and deserved the honour.	
		Cllr Nield added that Frank's dedication to serving the people of	
		Frodsham was second to none. He has always been around to offer support and a helping hand to those who need it.	
		Cllr Poulton then read out the citation:	
		"In recognition of the eminent, valued and devoted service he has rendered to Frodsham.	
		His service to Frodsham has included being: Our first Town Mayor in 1992;	
		 Serving as a Borough Councillor for 18 years; and, Serving on our Council over many years having first been elected on 7th May 1976." 	
		The Mayor presented Frank with a commemorative badge and copies of the citation and certificate.	
		Cllr Frank Pennington thanked the Mayor, Chair and the rest of the Council for granting him this honour. He believes that the Council is now moving in the right direction, working together and has started listening to the people. He also thanked the Clerk, Office Manager and Facilities Manager for all their contribution to the work of the Council.	
		The Mayor presented Mrs Pennington with a bunch of flowers.	
		Cllr J Critchley thanked the Stroke Club for providing the buffet and closed the meeting.	

Meeting ended 7.30pm

Sig	ned	Dated